TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL

THE EDWIN & ERNESTINE JONES MEMORIAL BURSARY

1. 
Purpose 

The purpose of the Bursary is to commemorate the work of our founder chairman Ernestine Jones, affectionately known to all as “Jonesy”, and her husband Edwin. It is offered annually to enable young people, who might otherwise not be able to do so, to make a visit to a place in Europe twinned with a place in Cornwall which is affiliated to the Twinning Committee for Cornwall, either as a member of an official exchange group or independently. 


2. 
Eligibility 

The Bursary is open to all young persons between the ages of 16 and 25, who can demonstrate how they could benefit from such a visit which, without financial assistance, they would not be able to undertake. They must obtain support of their local Twinning Association but need not be a member in their own right.
3. 
Making an Application 

Applications must be made on the form provided and applicants should state: 

(a) why they wish to make the visit; 

(b) how they think they would benefit;

(c) why they are seeking sponsorship.

The application should be passed, in the first instance, to the appropriate Twinning Association which must append a statement indicating why it supports the application and complete the section of the application form relating to accommodation. 


4. 
Accommodation 

The sponsoring Twinning Association must undertake to arrange accommodation for the applicant in its twin town. 


5. 
Amount of Assistance 

The amount awarded to any applicant will be fixed according to need and will be sufficient to cover, at least, the cost of travelling, insurance and essential out-of-pocket expenses, with an additional discretionary amount, if thought appropriate, up to a maximum of £300 in each year. The amount of the Bursary may be amended by the Committee from time to time. 


6. 
Award of Bursary 

The decision as to the award of the Bursary will be made by the Officers of the Committee whose decision shall be final. 


7. 
Follow-up 

On return from a Bursary visit the applicant will be asked to attend the AGM of the Twinning Committee for Cornwall to report in person or, if this is not possible, to submit a written report. 


8. 
Previous Awards 

The Bursary was awarded for the first time in 1997, divided between two Sixth Form students of French for the purpose of a language study linked to work experience. Since that time it has been awarded to a number of young people participating in educational and youth activities. Applications from young people with different needs, for instance those already in full-time employment or for whom such a project would give them valuable experience to enable them to secure a future job, would also be very welcome. 


9. 
Advertising for Prospective Candidates 

It is left to each local Twinning Association to advertise the existence of the Bursary in whichever way they feel is most appropriate in their own locality, be it through local press, town or twinning newsletters or any combination of these. They may wish to contact their local secondary education providers, but should be aware that candidates not in education are also encouraged to apply. 

